SACRED HEART COLLEGE

(Autonomous)

College : (04179) 220553
Resi. : (04179) 220103
Fax. : (04179) 226423

Tirupattur - 635 601, Tirupattur Dt. * Tamil Nadu * South India

A Don Bosco Institution of Higher Education, Founded in 1951 * Affiliated to Thiruvalluvar University, Vellore * Autonomous since 1987

Accredited by NAAC (4th Cycle - under RAF) with CGPA of 3.31/4 at 'A+' Grade

Date: 04.09.2020

Dear Final Year Students,

Ready for Every Good Work

Greetings from Principal's desk.

The long and agonizing wait for the final semester examinations are over and we have been directed to complete the examinations and declare the **results by** the end of September 2020.

Adhering to the direction of UGC, Higher Education Department of Tamil Nadu and our own university, we have decided to have a **Written Examinations for Regular Papers Final Semester (both UG & PG) from 16th to 22nd September 2020.**

Students from **Tamil Nadu and Pondy** are asked to be present for Offline (Regular) Examinations. For students from other states will be given an opportunity to take the online examinations. These students are asked to ensure of internet connectivity, availability of electricity and other devices that are needed for the examinations. Our technical team will ensure online supervision of these students during the examinations. You are requested to register for online examinations with Controller of Examinations.

The Controller of Examinations will work out the examinations schedule and will publish it in the college website. In order to ensure physical distancing and to follow SOP, we will divide the final year students into **two groups**. The first group consisting of Science students (both UG & PG) will take the examinations in the morning session and the second group consisting of Arts students (both UG & PG) will take the examination in the afternoon session.

Further students are instructed to return the Library Books and clear all the dues from 7th to 14th September 2020 and download your hall tickets. To make it convenient, students can pay the dues online and your dues will be displayed in students' login.

The Hostel students are asked to connect to the **Hostel Directors** and make arrangements for your stay during the examinations.

For other latest updates regarding examinations keep following the college website (or) you can get in touch with the Controller of Examinations Office.

I take this opportunity to remind the final year students to get ready for the examinations in all earnestness.

All the best. God bless you.

Regards,

Rev. Dr. D. Maria Antony Raj SDB

Principal Principal

